
 

Dear Jane SmithDeaDeDDear 

 
 
Membership Report – November Board Meeting 
 
 
As was discussed at our Retreat, a membership goal of 20 members (net) has 
been set as goal for our biennium. 
 
During the past few months several clubs have had Membership Zings with plans 
for many more over the next few months. As result of these Zings there also has 
been an increase of a few members. A definite number is not available at this time. 
 
There are concerns that in our District we also have many clubs under 20. The last 
report which was as of end of September, we had 11 clubs under 20 members with 
another 4 clubs with a membership of 10 or less.. This is worrisome and hopefully 
with further work over the biennium we can increase their membership numbers. 
 
I am available to assist any clubs and am hoping that through Spring workshops or 
a Conference workshop we can provide some tangible ideas to all clubs. I will also 
send through Sandra Cronk some ideas on membership ( recruitment, mentoring 
and retention) to Presidents which can be shared with membership chairpersons. 
 
At present we have 938 members in the District. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Joanne Raymond 
Lt. Governor 
Membership Chair 
 


